
 

NEWSLETTER 
 
 
Message from the CEO 
 
Dear interested parties 
 
We have suspended international applications to our Diploma in Business Management Level 7, 
while we wait to see what the new Labour government does around student visas/immigration, and 
how that might affect international student volumes. At the moment, the signs do not look good, 
but we will just have to wait and see. 
 
Our currently enrolled students are unaffected by this, and their studies are proceeding as normal. 
 
Meanwhile, earlier this year we held our 2018 graduation ceremony at a local marae (Maori meeting 
house), for 13 Health Services specialisation students and 1 Financial Planning specialisation student. 
We would like to take this opportunity to congratulate all the graduates once again! 
 

 
Duncan Balmer 
Chief Executive Officer 
New Zealand Academic and Learning Institute  
 

 
Our 2018 graduation ceremony. 
 


